DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
HEADQUARTERS, U.S. ARMY COMMUNICATIONS-ELECTRONICS COMMAND
6002 COMBAT DRIVE
ABERDEEN PROVING GROUND, MARYLAND 21005-1845

July 28, 2017

Subject: U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) License Number 19-31447-02

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region I

2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100
King of Prussia, PA 19406-2713

Attention: Mr. Dennis Lawyer, Health Physicist

This refers to U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) License Number 19-31447-02, Docket
No. 03038479, Control No. 594638, to our letter and application dated April 24, 2017, to Email, dated
31 May 2017, from Mr. Dennis Lawyer, NRC, and to a telephone conversation, 19 July, between Mr.
Dennis Lawyer, NRC, and Mr. Craig Goldberg and Ms. Claudia Hallam, CECOM Directorate for
Safety.

As requested, the following clarification is being provided in response to your question regarding
the qualifications of personnel serving as Radiation Safety Committee members:

Army Regulation 385-10, Chapter 2-22, defines that Radiation Safety Council membership shall
include the Commander/Director as the Chair (or a designee who is a senior member of the
Commander's/Director's staff), the RSO (recorder), and the major subordinate command RSOs. These
are also the voting members of CECOM's RSC. All other support personnel (Fire Department,
Industrial Hygiene, etc.) are non-voting members invited for informational purposes only.

The minimum qualifications for voting members of CECOM's RSC are as follows: a) any GS-1306
Health Physicist, which is considered by the Army as a qualified Radiation Safety Professional, or b)
authorized users or other personnel trained by a GS-1306 Health Physicist in the areas of basic
radiation interactions, radioactivity, terms and units, biological effects, radiation detection and
measurement, radiation and contamination control, and dosimetry.

The points of contact for this response are Mr. Craig S. Goldberg, Radiation Safety
Officer, (443) 395-3790, Mr. Barry J. Silber, Health Physicist, (443) 395-3834, and Ms. Claudia
R. Hallam, Health Physicist, (443) 395-3835.

Sincerely,
s
-

Steven C. Hart
Director
Directorate for Safety




